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Notre Dame High School Alumni Newsletter  n  Summer 2017

On Sunday, April 30th, 
Notre Dame High School 
hosted our annual Ave Maria 
Alumni Awards banquet at 
Northampton Country Club.  
This annual event pays tribute to several 
members of our alumni family who have 
distinguished themselves throughout their 
personal and professional lives.  Each of them 
plays an integral role in keeping the Mission 
of Notre Dame High School alive and well 
within the communities they live and work.  
Each honoree spoke briefly at the event and the 
overwhelming theme was that ND is a family 
and the values and lessons taught during  
their four years as Crusaders laid a strong 
foundation for the successes and the challenges 
they have overcome.  We are proud of their 

accomplishments and want to recognize their 
achievements.  The honorees this year were as 
follows:

Mr. Joseph Bubba, Esq. – 
Distinguished Graduate

Ms. Marianne Poswistilo Bartley,  
M. Ed.  – Distinguished Educator

Rev. Mark Searles – Distinguished 
Religious Service

Tuskes Homes – Crusader Award  
for Service to NDHS
continued on page 2...
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Want to  
Get Involved 
Planning 
ND’s 60th 
Anniversary?” 
NDHS will celebrate 
our 60th year on 
Green Pond during 
the 2017-18 school 
year and we want 
to celebrate.  If you 
are interested in 
planning an event or 
celebration with our 
committee, please 
reach out to  
alumni@ndcrusaders.
org or call  
610-868-1431 x111

A v e  MariaThe 2017 

 Inductees
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Happy summer!

We recently closed the books on another year at Notre Dame 
High School and held our 60th graduation ceremony for the 
Class of 2017.  It was truly a great day to be a Crusader!   
We said good bye to 123 Crusaders, as they embark on their 
journeys to pursue further education and careers.  Two of 
our new alumni have the honor of receiving appointments 
to prestigious military academies. Tom Koons will follow his 
father’s footsteps and enter the US Air Force Academy and 
Austin Kaulius will become the second Crusader in the past 
decade to enter the US Naval Academy.  These are just two 
examples of the excellence that walks our halls each day.  

At graduation, we welcomed back alumna, Theresa Mackin 
O’Brien from the Class of 1996 as our commencement 
speaker.  Theresa left Notre Dame in 1996 to pursue her 
education at Harvard College.  She spoke to our graduates 
and guests of the importance of treating everyone equally, 
pursuing their goals with passion and integrity and also 
“reading the text”!  She told stories of how others in history 
thought it important to retell the classics in more modern 
terms but how, thankfully to her professor at Harvard, she 
learned the importance of reading the originals because , 
“in life, we only have the text!”.  She also spoke of being 
in meetings with Bill Gates and how even one of the richest 
men in the world and tech savvy individuals encounters 
.technical problems and to remember even common-folk can 
succeed.  Her message was so well received and her love of 
Notre Dame was so apparent.  It made what was already a 
special day that much better for our graduates.

As we enter the summer months, we begin projects around 
our campus that are made possible through the gifts from 

our donors.  We look back 
over another great year.  
Yes, we encountered our 
difficulties and yes, some 
members of our community 
were called to Heaven.  But, 
like Crusaders, we overcame 
the obstacles put before 
us and we will march on 
to continue on the path of 
success.  Our year in the 
alumni office was magical.  We had visits from so many of 
you throughout the year.  We welcomed over forty alumni 
back to campus for Career Day 2017 where “they shared 
their knowledge with our current students.  We set records 
in our Crusader Drive and inducted the first members of our 
Legacy Society and Circle of Excellence.  We will welcome 
over 100 guests to our All Class Reunion and celebrate 
another Great Day in Crusader history!

As you read this issue of the NDfaithful, I hope that it brings 
back great memories of your days at Notre Dame.  I invite 
you to stop by our campus and hopefully rekindle some of 
your own Crusader days.  We are blessed to have you in our 
Notre Dame family and want you to know we continue to 
pray for your health, happiness and God’s blessings.  Every 
day is a great day to be a Crusader!

Respectfully in Christ,

Mario Lucrezi, Principal

From the Principal

Mr. Joseph Bubba, Esq. Ms. Marianne Poswistilo Bartley Rev. Mark Searles 

... continued from page 1

Nominations for these awards 
are accepted throughout the 
year in the Development and 
Alumni Office.  The awards 
committee meets each January 
to select recipients.  The event is 
supported by the many sponsors, 
advertisers and friends of Notre 
Dame High School and all 
proceeds from the event are used 
for scholarships to current Notre 
Dame students.
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On May 25, 2017, Notre Dame welcomed to campus 
several members of our 2016-17 Circle of Excellence.  
These loyal Crusaders have made gifts of time, talents and 
treasurers to Notre Dame High School and are leaders in 
giving to the Crusader Drive annually.  During the 2015-
16 Crusader Drive, twenty lead gifts of over $1,000 were 
received to help our school have a record setting year.  
These individuals were invited back to campus to share in 
a celebratory Mass where all members were remembered 
in prayer.  Other benefits for Circle of Excellence members 
are Activity Passes to all home athletic events (non-playoff), 
theatre productions, band and choral concerts as well as 
invitations to donor events.  As we close our 2016-17 
Crusader Drive campaign, we are so excited to announce 
that leadership gifts have grown allowing us to increase our 
Circle of Excellence membership and have shattering the 
record for our Crusader Drive.

Also at our Mass on May 25th, we inducted our first 
members to the Notre Dame Legacy Society.  These 
individuals not only support Notre Dame High School 
annually but also have the vision to help Notre Dame 
with Planned Gifts through their estate plans.  The impact 

of planned gifts 
on the future of 
Notre Dame is 
immeasurable and 
impacts Crusaders 
for decades to 
come.  Planned 
Giving is a unique 
way to ensure that 
the experience a 
donor has received 
during their life as a 
Crusader is passed 
down to future ND 
students.  Members 
were given a unique, 
custom-made lapel 
pin of the stained glass window in our chapel of Mary.  We 
hope they wear this pin with great pride and that it reminds 
each of them of the important role they play in our future.  
Founding members of the Legacy Society are:  Mr. & Mrs. 
Michael Albarell, Dr. & Mrs. Gaeton DeMartino and Mr. 
& Mrs. Anthony Re.   

Do you know an athlete that excelled while at 
Notre Dame that deserves recognition?  Is there  
a coach or a supporter of our athletic programs 
that has gone above and beyond? Is there a team 
that achieved success and has left a legacy?   
Now is the time to gather your information and submit 
nominations for our 2018 Notre Dame High School 
Athletic Hall of Fame Class.  Nomination forms and criteria 
can be found by visiting the school’s website at www.
ndcrusaders.org and clicking on the “Athletics” tab, then 

selecting ND Booster Club.  All  
forms and criteria are located at the  
bottom of the page under Resources.

The selection committee is made up of current school 
administrators, representatives from the athletic department 
and booster club.  Selections will be made in late November 
and the Class will be inducted in January 2018.  Please 
return all nominations c/o ND Alumni Office/Athletic HOF, 
3417 Church Road, Easton, PA 18045 or email to alumni@
ndcrusaders.org by November 1, 2017.  

ND Introduces 

Circle of Excellence & Legacy Society

Notre Dame Athletic
Hall of Fame Nominations
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“Ask and ye shall receive!”  This small phrase has been proven 
over the past 12 months at Notre Dame High School.  The past 
year has been full of “firsts” as we embarked on our efforts 
to re-engage our alumni and ask them to partner with us.  We 
introduced many new alumni events to help alumni reconnect 
with each other and the school.  Our first “Alumni Homecoming 
Celebration” was a tremendous success, bringing back 100 
alumni to enjoy some food, memories and laughs.  Our alumni 
networking events saw 30+ alumni at each event reminiscing 
about their days as Crusaders.  We asked for help from our 
alumni for Career Day and it was an overwhelming response and 
success.  And our Crusader Drive, which is the backbone of our 
Development efforts, has grown now from $18,000 to almost 
$75,000.  

Alumni share their time with us each day by volunteering, 
sharing news and information and by helping current Crusaders 
as they start their career journeys.  They share their talents when 
they make our community better and by assisting in days like 
Career Day or serving on our many committees and boards.  
They share their treasurers when they donate or make gifts to our 
school to help fund projects, programs or scholarships.

There are opportunities to give back to Notre Dame in so many 
different capacities.  Some are obvious such as the Crusader Drive 
and the Career Day event.  Others are a bit more creative but help 
us differentiate ourselves as a school from our local public and 
private competitors.  Here are some ways you can help:

INTERNSHIPS FOR CURRENT STUDENTS – We have now 
built two programs where our rising-senior students apply for 
summer internships with local companies.  These internships can 
be paid or unpaid and often times have a scholarship attached to 
them upon completion.  We are looking for alumni businesses to 
participate in this program for summer 2018.  

LEGACY OR PLANNED GIVING – Many of our loyal alumni 
have begun to do financial and estate planning.  Scholarships, 
financial aid or many other areas can be greatly impacted with 
gifts that include bequests, insurance policies, or naming Notre 
Dame as a beneficiary in your estate plans.  Gifts of any size can 
greatly enhance our school’s financial sustainability.

MEMORIAL OR ENDOWED SCHOLARSHIPS – The passing 
of a loved one is a difficult time in a family’s life.  Celebrating 
the life of a loved one by remembering them for years to come 
in the form of a scholarship to help a student attend Notre 
Dame is often a comfort to the family and a wonderful tribute 
to the individual.  The terms and criteria for the award can be 
determined by the family to focus on what was meaningful to the 
remembered person.

If you are interested in learning about any of these areas or  
giving to Notre Dame in general, please reach out to Mrs.  
Nancy (Wills) Caroprese, ’82, the Director of Development  
for Notre Dame High School at 610-868-1431 x123 or 
ncaroprese@ndcrusaders.org. 

Our alumni community is filled with examples of individuals who sacrifice to allow all of us 
to enjoy the freedoms we have as Americans.  We have had servicemen and women in each 

branch of the military that truly embody the Mission of Notre Dame.  Over the 
past year, we have had alumni visit our campus that have served our country and 
protected our rights in various capacities.  The Class of 2017 is no exception, 
with two young men leaving our Green Pond campus for military life when Tom 
Koons enters the US Air Force Academy and Austin Kaulius enters the US Naval 
Academy.  

One of our distinguished alumni, Edward “Patrick” Mullins, Class of 1964, 
paid the ultimate price defending our freedoms and rights during the Vietnam 
War.  Mullins was a pilot of a military aircraft on a medical evacuation mission 
when his craft was fired upon, crashed and burned.  He was a member of the 
92nd Aviation Co, 10th Aviation Bn., 17th Aviation Group.  Patrick sacrificed 

his life in a gallant attempt to rescue his fellow soldiers and for this, he was awarded a Silver  
Star.  The Class of 1964 and Pat’s brother Michael, in an effort to keep the memory of

continued on page 8... 

Alumni Give Time, Talents & Treasures 

Notre Dame Salutes our Veterans
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On April 25, 2017, our Green Pond campus was flooded 
with speakers who answered the call to come share their time 
and talents with our students.  Over 50 speakers shared with 
our students in 121 class periods in the hopes that they could 
shed some light on what they do, how they prepared for their 
professions and what the outlook for their professions were.  
Of these speakers, 40 were ND alumni or alumni parents!  We 
had doctors, lawyers, accountants, insurance agents, financial 
investors, plant engineers, nurses, teachers and aviation 
mechanics.   You name it, we had the career speaker.  

We had alumni speakers from the 60’s, 70’s, 80’s, 90’s and 
2000’s.  They spoke on what they do each day or what their 
passions are.  Our students heard about Teach Rwanda, Disney 
Internships, how to be the CEO of a Non-Profit agency and 
what it’s like to be a college athletic coach.  They also learned 
a bit about fitness and health careers as well as journalism and 
engineering.  We had alumni representing the FBI and the City of 
Easton’s Fire Department.  We had alumni travel locally and as 
far away as the west coast, as Arianna Powell had time off from 

touring with Nick Jonas Band to speak with our students on life 
as a musician.  We had alumni who really shared life experiences 
with our students and who could relate to what they are learning 
and experiencing here at Notre Dame.  For many, it was their 
first trip back on campus in many years.  

Our faculty was impressed with the expertise of our speakers 
and how engaged our students were.  This made an impact on 
our current students, one asking to skip her lunch to listen to the 
speaker discussing law.  One freshman sent a note in that before 
career day, she thought her career goal was to teach but after 
hearing so many other speakers, she is now considering a path in 
healthcare.  The day was just not “day out of class or the office” 
but rather a day to explore and to share, for both our speakers 
and our students.  

We hope that next year even more alumni decide to share with 
our current Crusaders.  Thank you to the following alumni who 
attended Career Day 2017 and we look forward to hosting them 
next year:

Notre Dame Career Day a Huge Success!

Dave Abert	 Clare Dillard	 Jeff Knarr	 Arianna Powell
John Brown	 Erika Domingues	 Matt Markus	 Jim Reinhart
John Burgo	 Michael East	 Sean McDonough	 Anthony Salamone
Mark Buschi	 Barbara Gorman	 Sam Minento	 Jean Sicinski Pickford
Jeff Callandra	 Joseph Hoffmeier	 Bill Minford	 MaryBeth Spirk
Kyle Collina	 Sara Hogan	 David Moll	 Melissa Starace
Pat Corpora	 Joe Kelly	 Sandy Novak	 Francis Tone
Kevin Demko	 Jack Kinney	 Jim Parrish	 Chris Wills

Alumni Give Time, Talents & Treasures 

Notre Dame Salutes our Veterans
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Crusader from the 60’s 
Fred Giordano          
Class of 1966 
College Attended: 
Belknap College

Degree:	
BS, Electrical Engineering 

Current Profession: Retired 

Resides in: Bethlehem, PA

Marital Status: Married

Favorite ND Memory? Graduation Day is my favorite 
memory.

Favorite ND Teacher: Sr. Marie Amelia because she 
was the best math teacher in my 18 years of education.

How has ND impacted your life: I received a good 
foundation in religion, math and science.  This aided 
me professionally since I worked in computer systems 
and electrical engineering for my entire career.

We want to 
hear from you 
and so do  
your former 
classmates and 
friends!
If you would like to be featured in an  
upcoming edition of ‘Alumni By the Decade’ 
please contact alumni@ndcrusaders.org or 
call 610-868-1431 x111.  It only requires 
completing a simple questionnaire and we 
take care of the rest.  We look forward to 
hearing from you!

Crusader from the 70’s 
Monica Williams 
Class of 1976
College Attended: 
Shippensburg University

Degree:	
BS, Law Enforcement 

Current Profession:  
Retired from NJ Dept. of Corrections 

Resides in: Bethlehem, PA

Favorite ND Memory? Winning the District 11  
Championship in basketball with my teammates and 
coaches.

Favorite ND Teacher: Rosemary Hank Woodring was 
my favorite teacher and my greatest mentor.

How has ND impacted your life: With my career in 
law enforcement ND had never let me lose focus on 
my decisions professionally and especially with my 
faith.  Thank you ND!

Crusader from the 50’s 
Mary Mitchell Brunner       
Class of 1959 
College Attended: 
Cabrini College/Kutztown U 

Current Profession: Retired 

Resides in: Bethlehem, PA

Marital Status: Widow

Favorite ND Memory? Being part of the cheerleading 
team and all the activities that went with it and the 
chapel bells.

Favorite ND Teacher: Mr. Regina who taught Spanish.

How has ND impacted your life: ND is part of my  
life in everything I do and is weaved into every facet of 
my life.
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Crusader from the 00’s 
Jennifer Hammerstone       
Class of 2007
College Attended: 
Hiram E Andrews Commonwealth  
Technical School

Current Profession: Kitchen Assistant

Current Employer:
Sodexco 

Resides in: Easton, PA

Marital Status: Single

Favorite ND Memory? Going to the football games,  
participating in theatre as part of the stage crew , cross 
country and track were all great experiences.

Favorite ND Teacher: Mrs. Dutter-Goodman cared 
about the students in Aquinas and made sure we were 
learning.

How has ND impacted your life: ND brought me 
closer to the church and brought students together as 
friends

Crusader from the 80’s 
Peter Klara       
Class of 1982
Current Profession: 
Aircraft Maintenance Engineer

Current Employer:
American Book Co. 

Resides in: Knoxville, TN

Marital Status: Married

Favorite ND Memory? I once did pretty good in Mr. 
Rickles Jeopardy which was my greatest ND moment.  
I remember being in well run classes with good  
discussions and a group that got along well.

Favorite ND Teacher: Mr. Hogan had a great  
personality and not intimidating or threatening.   
He was very knowledgeable and enthusiastic.

How has ND impacted your life: I learned good values 
and ethics which have been with me my entire life.

Crusader from the 10’s 
Elizabeth Brantingson       
Class of 2012
College Attended: 
DeSales University

Degree:	
Current Student 

Marital Status: Single

Favorite ND Memory? I enjoyed  
going on a “sight and sound retreat”.

Favorite ND Teacher: Mrs. Mazzante and Mr.  
Bachuck because they cared a lot about the students 
and what they were teaching.

How has ND impacted your life: I am prepared for 
college both in the classroom and as a student  
personally.  	

Crusader from the 90’s 
Theresa Makin O’Brien        
Class of 1996 
College Attended: 
Harvard College

Degree:	 BA, English Literature 

Current Profession:  
Homeschool Mother 

Resides in: Easton, PA

Marital Status: Married

Favorite ND Memory? Getting Mr. Knarr to sign us 
out of gym class so we could work on the yearbook.

Favorite ND Teacher: Sister Joan Dugan because of 
her mentorship as a yearbook advisor and the wisdom 
she shared and rapport with students.

How has ND impacted your life: Theology for four 
years gave me a solid understanding of my faith.  
Reading canonical literature prepared me for Harvard 
and made me think about the things that matter most 
in life.
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Often times, we hear students, visiting families or 
prospective students talk about the “wonderful  
science lab, performing arts studio, media center, or  
athletic facilities other schools have”.  They ask us “why 
should we pick Notre Dame and pay tuition when we can go 
to XYZ School and get all the bells and whistles for free?”  
The fact is, we can’t (and won’t) compete with free.  We 
don’t have a tax base that we can draw on when we need or 
want to improve what we have.  We use what we have and 
build upon it.  Our response is often:  “we may not have the 
best of everything or the state of the art facilities but that 
isn’t what makes ND a great investment.”  It’s something 
that doesn’t have a line item on the tuition bill.  As alumni 
we all come to realize some day, maybe not while we are 
walking the halls as students, but one day, down the road, 
we know what a gift we have been given.  It’s the people we 
encounter, the values that are instilled in us, the life lessons 
we are taught.  It’s the strong Catholic foundation that we 
are given so that we believe in something bigger than all  
of us.  

An example of the power of the Notre Dame community 
happened earlier this year.  One of our alumni, Judy 
Williams Young,  was stricken with an illness that threatened 
to take her life.  She, along with her brothers and sisters, all 
graduated from ND in the 70’s and early 80’s.  She relocated 
to Florida and was removed from most of her ND friends 
and former classmates.  Yet, when word got out that she was 
ill, fellow Crusaders began to pray.  Her classmates prayed 
and continue to pray daily at 3:00pm for her recovery and 
strength for her family.  Classmates of her siblings began 
to pray.  Our alumni trip to NYC included a stop at St. 
Monica’s Church (Monica is Judy’s sister) to say a few 
prayers and light a candle.  Social media became the way we 
communicated and tried to help from afar.  When the call 
came to send photos and cards to her hospital room, the 
mail began to travel to Florida.  Although her road isn’t easy, 
she is a Crusader and she is fighting.  With the power of 
prayer and the love from her friends in her ND family, she is 

making strides and hopefully 
soon will have a full recovery.  
Generations of Crusaders 
came together and knew that 
if we rallied together in prayer, 
we could help.  That is what 
Crusaders do!  We continue to 
pray for Judy and we continue 
to pray for her family.   
The investment her family  
made 30+ years ago continues 
to blossom today.

Another example happened 
recently in the Lehigh Valley.  
A news story of a man who 
has repeatedly had to replace his shrubs and repair his 
yard due to careless drivers sparked a flurry of comments 
on Facebook.  The Channel 69 news story ran and was 
shared on Facebook.   The man was a beloved former ND 
teacher, Mr. Hlay.  As soon as the news report ran, former 
students wanted to help.  A Go Fund Me Page was created 
and requests came in on how former Crusaders could help.  
These were students who had not seen this teacher in over 
25 years yet they wanted to help a family member in need.  

Just a week ago, three 2017 graduates shared a breakfast 
out just days after graduating.  As they sat in the restaurant 
sharing some eggs and laughs, a gentleman came up to them 
and asked, “did you just graduate from ND?”  When they 
replied, YES, the gentleman told them breakfast was on him!  
The community knows our graduates give back and do great 
things.

This, my friends, is what makes ND special and this you will 
never find on a tuition bill!

What is special about 
Notre Dame?

continued from page 4...

Edward “Pat” Mullins in the forefront, have established 
a scholarship called “The Patrick Mullins Memorial 
Scholarship”.  This scholarship looks to award funds to a 
current Notre Dame High School student to assist with tuition.  
Selection is based on characteristics that Pat Mullins embodied:  
dedication, service to others, loyalty and a willingness to be 
“Above the Best” when performing his assignments.  

On November 15, 2017, Notre Dame High School will 
celebrate Mass as a school community and honor all of the 
Veteran’s in our community, both current school and alumni.  
Mass will be celebrated in our gymnasium at 8:15AM and at 

the conclusion, the Pat Mullins Scholarship will be awarded.  
As a new ND tradition, we will honor a Veteran each year as 
part of our celebration Mass.  This year, we will pay tribute 
to the Mullins brothers who served our country.  We invite all 
alumni who served in the military to join us for our Veteran’s 
Mass and recognition ceremony.  Please RSVP to the Alumni 
Office at 610-868-1431 x111 or email alumni@ndcrusaders.org.  

If you would like information regarding gifts to the Patrick 
Mullins Memorial Scholarship or any other scholarships at 
ND, please contact the Development Office at 610-868-1431 
x123 or email ncaroprese@ndcrusaders
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Business....
Alex Karapetian, Class of 2000, and the team from Acopian for 
celebrating 60 years in business this past spring!

Barbara Olivieri, Class of 1972, who on August 17, 2017 will 
celebrate her 40th year in the nursing field, 36 of which have 
been as a psychiatric nurse.

John Richetta, Class of 1968, 
was honored to receive the 2017 
“Italian-American’s of the Year” 
award along with his wife Pam 
by the Italian American Heritage 
Club of Hunterdon County in 
honor of the 20th anniversary 
of their radio show “Tempo 
Italiano” and their contributions 
to keeping the Italian culture active today.

Corey Lilly, Class of 2003, published the book “The Stage:  
A Short Story” on March 15, 2017, which is available on 
Amazon.

Scott Salabsky, Class of 1994, opened his second office of 
Salabsky Financial Services earlier this year at 28 S Broad Street 
in Nazareth PA.

Mike Antonis, Class of 2013, was recently named head tennis 
coach at Freedom High School in Bethlehem, PA.

Alexandra Irr, Class of 2013, was the co-leader of the 
“Don’t Tell Me to Slow Down” 5K run/walk held in April at 
Misericordia University to raise awareness about stuttering an in 
support of the National Stuttering Association.

Alumni Milestones....
BIRTHS 
John Browne, Class of 2000, welcomed a daughter on June 15, 
2016.  John currently works for Lutron.

Kevin McDonough, Class of 2002, and Erica Schlamp 
McDonough, Class of 1998, welcomed their second child on 
April 5, 2017.  Maddox Kevin McDonough is now the younger 
sibling to two year old Cullen John McDonough.

ENGAGEMENTS 
Kimberley Lavelle, Class of 1983, became engaged to William 
Beach earlier this year.  Kim resides in Glennville, GA.

Carol Stackewich, Class of 1985, 
became engaged December 25, 
2016 and currently resides in 
Easton, PA.

MARRIAGES 
Mark Breiner and Courtney 
Mitzak, both members of the 
Class of 2006, were married on 
August 8, 2016.

Craig Hammer, Class of 1982, 
was married to Renee Bright 
Hammer, in June 2017.  Craig 
currently resides in Hampton, 
GA.

Courtney Tafaro, Class of 2003, 
married Matt Marcinek on May 
19, 2017.  Courtney currently 
resides in Philadelphia, PA.

DEATHS 
Kathy Donnelly, Class of 1988 
Antoinette Rose Merlo,  
   Easton Catholic 1945 
Julia Malia Bogari, Class of 1963 
Mary Claire Murray Spanier,    
   Easton Catholic 1944 
Joseph M. Hogan,  
   Easton Catholic 1956 
Veronica A. Hammer, Easton Catholic 1950 
Kristin Kramer, Class of 2010

Reunions 

NDHS Class of 1962, Saturday, September 30, 2017 in 
Hellertown.  Contact Steve Niemiller at infinitygraphics@ptd.net

NDHS Class of 1982, Saturday, August 5, 2017 at Tolino’s 
Winery at 5:00PM.  Contact Jim Parrish through Facebook on 
NDHS Class of 1982 page

If you know of an alumni who has received an award, 
promotion, new position or celebrating a milestone in their life, 
please forward the information to alumni@ndcrusaders.org or 
call 610-868-1431 x123.  

Alumni Making News...
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A v e  Maria

Ave Maria Award Nomination Application
Nominee Name__________________________________________________________ Yr of Graduation______________

Award Category________________________________________________________________________________________

Nominee Phone #_____________________________   Nominee  Email_____________________________________________

Nominee Address_______________________________________________________________________________________

Nominating Individual_________________________________________ Phone__________________________________

Nominating Individual Email_____________________________________________________________________________

(Please attach a resume’/cover letter listing the reasons for nomination, professional/personal accomplishments, awards, 
special recognitions and information that would assist in the selection of the award recipient.) 

All completed nominations should be sent to:
Development Office of Notre Dame High School  •  4317 Church Rd., Easton, PA 18045

email: ncaroprese@ndcrusaders.org   •  610-868-1431x123
 

Notre Dame High School is proud to once again recognize 
our Distinguished Alumni and Friends of Notre Dame 
through the Ave Maria Awards.  Honoring our graduates 
for their commitment to the Catholic faith, professional 
achievements, personal giving and commitment to leading 
future generations in the field of education are important 
aspects of living our Mission.  Honors will be awarded in the 
following categories:

• Distinguished Graduate Award – will be given annually to 
the alumna or alumnus of Notre Dame High School who 
has distinguished herself or himself in their professional 
pursuits, in the community, in the Catholic Church or in 
society at large.

• Distinguished Educator Award – will be given annually 
to the alumna, alumnus or member (past or present) of 
the faculty that has served for ten or more years at Notre 
Dame who excels in the field of education and embodies 
the foundations of a Notre Dame High School education 
and its Mission.

• Religious Vocation Award – will be given annually to 
the alumna or alumnus of Notre Dame who serves the 
Catholic Church as a Bishop, Priest, Sister, Deacon or 
in a manner that brings to life our Catholic faith to the 
community.   

• Crusader Award – will be given annually to an alumna, 
alumnus or friend of Notre Dame who has rendered 
distinguished service to the school.

Nominations will be accepted through December 1, 2017  in 
the Development Office.  During the nomination process, 
individuals can nominate themselves or others for the 
various awards.  Nominations will not be considered 
complete without an application and resume’ listing 
professional achievements/awards/special recognitions/areas 
of service.  Selection committee will review all nominees and 
award recipients will be notified by January 15, 2018.  All 
award recipients will be expected to attend the Ave Maria 
Awards Banquet in April 2018.

2 0 1 8

a w a r d s
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A v e  Maria

Ave Maria Award Nomination Application
Nominee Name__________________________________________________________ Yr of Graduation______________

Award Category________________________________________________________________________________________

Nominee Phone #_____________________________   Nominee  Email_____________________________________________

Nominee Address_______________________________________________________________________________________

Nominating Individual_________________________________________ Phone__________________________________

Nominating Individual Email_____________________________________________________________________________

(Please attach a resume’/cover letter listing the reasons for nomination, professional/personal accomplishments, awards, 
special recognitions and information that would assist in the selection of the award recipient.) 

All completed nominations should be sent to:
Development Office of Notre Dame High School  •  4317 Church Rd., Easton, PA 18045

email: ncaroprese@ndcrusaders.org   •  610-868-1431x123
 

Notre Dame High School is proud to once again recognize 
our Distinguished Alumni and Friends of Notre Dame 
through the Ave Maria Awards.  Honoring our graduates 
for their commitment to the Catholic faith, professional 
achievements, personal giving and commitment to leading 
future generations in the field of education are important 
aspects of living our Mission.  Honors will be awarded in the 
following categories:

• Distinguished Graduate Award – will be given annually to 
the alumna or alumnus of Notre Dame High School who 
has distinguished herself or himself in their professional 
pursuits, in the community, in the Catholic Church or in 
society at large.

• Distinguished Educator Award – will be given annually 
to the alumna, alumnus or member (past or present) of 
the faculty that has served for ten or more years at Notre 
Dame who excels in the field of education and embodies 
the foundations of a Notre Dame High School education 
and its Mission.

• Religious Vocation Award – will be given annually to 
the alumna or alumnus of Notre Dame who serves the 
Catholic Church as a Bishop, Priest, Sister, Deacon or 
in a manner that brings to life our Catholic faith to the 
community.   

• Crusader Award – will be given annually to an alumna, 
alumnus or friend of Notre Dame who has rendered 
distinguished service to the school.

Nominations will be accepted through December 1, 2017  in 
the Development Office.  During the nomination process, 
individuals can nominate themselves or others for the 
various awards.  Nominations will not be considered 
complete without an application and resume’ listing 
professional achievements/awards/special recognitions/areas 
of service.  Selection committee will review all nominees and 
award recipients will be notified by January 15, 2018.  All 
award recipients will be expected to attend the Ave Maria 
Awards Banquet in April 2018.

2 0 1 8

a w a r d s

Connie Vigilanti Kelton, ‘76, and 
Carol Erdo Swavely, ‘71, working 
the Iron Pigs game

 Some of St. Jane’s faculty with ND ties: Charlie 
McGarvey, Diane East, Carol Erdo Swavely, 
Connie Vigilanti Kelton

Girls from ‘82, Liz Hanni, Denise 
Sigman, Ann Barnes and Kathy 
Sciascia

Rev. Mark Searles, ‘04, and 
sister, Katie, ‘05, at Ave 
Maria Banquet

Jane Dailey and friends
Msgr. Alfred Schlert, ‘79, 
says Mass at ND

Pete Klara, ‘82, enjoying 
his visit to ND

Msgr. Thomas Koons,’80, with his 
nephews at Mass at ND

Mitzi Mosellie Petty, ‘81, 
at Easton Baking Co.

All Class Reunion guests
Carol Erdo Swavely and 
daughter, Kateri Swavely 
enjoy a night of baseball

2007 Team Alumni Baseball players Ciro Amato & Peter Klara from 
the 80’s

ND Girls Basketball Team from the 
70’s with their coach

Chuck Muller, ‘77, gets a 
visit from Jeff Knarr, ‘87

The Poswistilo sisters at 
Ave Maria, Marianne, ‘79 
and Margaret, ‘76

Members of the Class of 1976 at the All 
Class Reunion
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Alumni 

Homecoming 
Celebration 
Friday, October 13  

5:00PM to 7:00PM in the gymnasium

SAVE THE DATE


